DRAFT – 3/29/04
         FINAL –  

SPECIAL  SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

March 8, 2004
Introduction
1.  The special meeting workshop of the Gadsden School Board 
     convened in open session at 3:15 a.m. with President Luz E. Vargas 
     presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative 
     Complex Conference Room located on 100 Laura Ct. in Santa Teresa, 
     New Mexico. 
Roll Call
      Board Members present were Ms. Luz E. Vargas, Mr. Daniel L. Rollings, 
      Dr. David J. Garcia, Mr. Fred Garza, and Ms. Maria E. Saenz. 
Funding 
 2.  Available Funds—Supt. Haugen gave the Board a handout summarizing 

Available
      bond money available and Public School Facilities Authority Funds that may 

      become available.  The Board discussed these funds.     
PSCOC
              3.  PSCOC Awards Memo for Funding Projects—Supt. Haugen gave the Board 

Awards

      a chart of Capital Outlay Projects that were awarded by the legislature and 

    

      discussed the awards that were made to Gadsden I.S.D.

Current
              4.  Current Projects—Supt. Haugen and the Board discussed the Pre-K Facility, 

Projects

      Liberty Elementary, and the Santa Teresa High School Phase II Construction.

Facility
Master   5.  Facility Master Plan 2004 Proposal—Supt. Haugen and the Board discussed 

Plan 2004
      the recommendations for the Master Facility Plan for the year 2004.  The 

Proposal
      proposed construction and estimated cost of construction were discussed.  It 

      is estimated that approximately $68.4 million is needed for construction in 

      the next few years.

 PSCOC
 6.  PSCOC Request for Summer of 2004—Supt. Haugen gave recommendations Request for
      on construction priorities to be included in the request application to be 

Summer of 
      submitted to the PSCOC that is due this summer.  The Board discussed the 

      ranking of priorities.
Facility
              7.  Facility Usage—This will be discussed at the Board Workshop scheduled for

Usage

      April 19th at 3:30 p.m.
Staffing
             8.  Staffing Proposal—Supt. Haugen submitted a staffing chart proposal that will Proposal
     set guidelines for deletion or addition of personnel on school campuses.  If the 



     Board is in agreement, Supt. Haugen will submit this staffing chart for their 

     approval at the March 11th Board meeting.

School Board Minutes



-2-



March 8, 2004
Adjourned         9.  Dr. Garcia moved to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended

     approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board adjourned 

     the meeting at 6:39 p.m.
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